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Third Sunday of Advent, Year C      15 December 2024 

Building a Christ-centred community of Love and Mercy 

www.pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

PYMBLE CATHOLIC PARISH 
SACRED HEART & OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL SUCCOUR 

 

Pymble Parish is under the Pastoral care of  the Salvatorian Fathers 

CELEBRATING YEAR OF PRAYER 

POPE FRANCIS’ PRAYER 
INTENTION FOR 
DECEMBER 
 

For pilgrims of hope 
 

We pray that this Jubilee Year strengthen 
our faith, helping us to recognise the Risen 
Christ in our daily lives, and that it may 
transform us into pilgrims of Christian hope. 

 
 
 
 

Baptisms at  
Pymble Parish 

 

 
Our upcoming Baptism Formation 

Classes will be held on:  

 
Wednesday, 19 February 2025 

 
7:30pm  

 
at Sacred Heart Church  

 

 
Bookings are essential, please contact 

the Parish office on  

9144 2702 or via email on 

Office@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

 

ADVENT PRAYER 

 

 

 

 

Lord Jesus, 

As we wait in hopeful expectation for 
Your coming, open our hearts to Your 

love and peace. Help us prepare 
ourselves to receive You with joy, and 

guide us to be instruments of Your light 
and love in the world. 

May this season of Advent draw us 
closer to You and to one another. 

Amen. 

A warm welcome  

to all our 

Parishioners and 

visitors who are 

participating in 

Mass with us this 

weekend. 
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Principal: Kerry Paxton  

Telephone: (02) 7256 2142  

www.shpdbb.catholic.edu.au 
 

Principal: Jodi Jefferson 

Telephone: (02) 7256 2101 

www.olpsdbb.catholic.edu.au 

Youtube QR code: 

Parish Team 

Pastoral care  

Salvatorian Fathers 

Parish Priest: Fr. Ireneusz Czech SDS 

Email: fr.irek@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Youtube: youtube.com/@IreneuszCzech  
 

 

Parish Staff 
Parish Secretary: Daniela Foote 

Email: daniela@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Assistant Secretary: Claudia Chen 

Email: claudia@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Sacramental & CCD Coordinator: Rebecca Lloyd-Jones 

Email: rebecca@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

 

Parish Mass Times  

 
Sacred Heart  
2 Richard Porter Way, Pymble NSW 2073 
 

Weekdays:  
Tuesday to Friday 9:00am  

Rosary: Tuesday to Friday after morning Mass 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Friday after morning Mass 
 

Weekend: 
Sunday: 9:30am and 6:00pm   
 

Reconciliation:  

Friday 8:45am 

Sunday 5:30pm 
 

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour  
64 Kendall St, West Pymble, NSW, 2073 
 
Weekend:  
Saturday: 9:00 am 

Saturday: 5:00 pm (Vigil Mass) 

Sunday: 8:00 am (Quiet Mass) 
 

Reconciliation:  
Saturdays 9.30 am  

Contact details  

Address:  2 Richard Porter Way, Pymble, NSW 2073 

Postal address: PO BOX 231 Turramurra NSW 2074 

Telephone: (02) 9144 2702 

Email: office@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Website: www.pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Office hours:  Monday to Thursday 8.30am to 4pm &  

Friday 8.30am to 1pm  

For information about Weddings please contact  

Daniela in the Parish Office.  

For information about the sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation,   

Reconciliation and First Eucharist, please contact  

Rebecca at rebecca@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour Primary School 
Mini Vinnies at OLPS 

 

OLPS has a thriving Mini Vinnies group who have dedicated weekly lunch 

times all year to helping those who are less fortunate than themselves. I 

want to thank all the students who came along for their dedication and hard 

work this year. Below are some reflections on their work from 3 of our 

leaders. Miss Anderson 

 

At Mini Vinnies we cheer up others by making cards for the elderly, creating 

stickers for the meals we provide and sending decorating little messages for 

graduating Yr 12 students. We do this to see smiles on these people's faces. 

By doing this we are continuing the mission of the Church by giving and 

spreading love, joy and hope. We gather kids of all ages to come and help us 

create these magnificent creations. Before we start creating we say a prayer 

and ask the Lord to help us see the deepest needs of people. At our school, 

we show compassion and help everyone. - By Rose 

 

In Term 3 Week 9 some aged care residents came to visit. This prompted us 

to think about how some elderly people are very lonely. We thought we 

could create some Christmas cards for them. Every spare minute I had I 

searched for lovely Christmas card ideas that students of all ages could 

make. Finally, I found them, a pretty card with 3D bauble baubles so I 

created instructions and Miss Anderson and other staff cut out the circles. 

Lucia, Rose and I instructed everybody to create these beautiful cards.  

By Emily 

 

We have worked very hard this year in  Mini Vinnies. At the start of the year, 

we focused on making stickers for The Dish meals that our parents and 

teachers provide. As winter crept closer the Mini Vinnies team organised 

Snug-as-a-Bug Day, where students K-6 were able to have a small experience 

of the chilly conditions like those experiencing homelessness might suffer 

from night after night. On the day we were not allowed heaters and all the 

windows were open on a super cold day. Everyone enjoyed the fun 

activities, raised money for Vinnies and developed some empathy for those 

experiencing homelessness. Once Snug as a Bug day was over we were also 

visited by aged care residents, where we performed songs and much more. 

In Term 4 we started to create Christmas cards with paper baubles baubles 

Miss Anderson realised we had to make over a hundred cards. She had us 

working like elves in Santa's shop. ALL of this happened in the span of about 

seven months! - By Lucia 

 

http://youtube.com/@IreneuszCzech
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Parish Prayer Zone 
Praying for others gets our focus off ourselves and onto the needs of those around us. As we “carry each other’s burdens,” we “will fulfil the law of 

Christ” (Galatians 6:2). Praying for each other makes us stronger and helps us to grow our faith and Christian love.  

Recently Deceased:  

Wendy Berrill, Mathilde Perl, Leslie Cashman, Dr Murray John Littlejohn, Christopher Wilkinson, Molly Anstee, Marie Burt  

Death Anniversaries:  

Tony Awad, Peter O’Sullivan, José Antonio Sanchez, Silvya Gomez, Teresa Peralta, Franciszek Lucjan Skrodzki, Bernardino Castillo,  

Prayers for the sick: 

Josephine and Badih Hajje, Catherine Sanchez, Pamela Seaman, Joseph Hendryjanto, Margaret Browne, Danny Ung 

Weekly prayer intention: 

This week, we pray for hearts filled with joy as we prepare to welcome Jesus this Christmas. Amen.  

If you would like the names of your relatives to be included in the prayer list (anniversary of deaths, recently deceased, illnesses, wedding               

celebration or anniversaries, birthdays, etc.) please contact the Parish Office by midday each Wednesday. Remember that due to privacy policy, 

names of the sick can only be put on the bulletin with permission of the immediate family. This list will be updated every month and we would               

appreciate if we are advised of any updates. Thank you.  

WHAT’S ON IN OUR PARISH THIS WEEK 
 

Sunday, 15 December 

Third Sunday of Advent 

8:00am   Mass at OLPS (Quiet Mass)  
9:30am   Family Mass at Sacred Heart 
6:00pm   Mass at Sacred Heart  
 
Tuesday, 17 December 

9:00am  Mass at Sacred Heart  

7:30pm Charismatic Prayer Group 
 

Wednesday, 18 December 

9:00am  Mass at Sacred Heart  

11:30am OLPS End of Year Mass 

6:00pm Men’s Fellowship  

 

Thursday, 19 December 

9:00am Healing Mass at Sacred Heart  

9:30am Morning Tea 

 

Friday, 20 December 

YOTS Collection 

9:00am Mass at Sacred Heart followed by   

  Adoration and Litany to the Sacred  

  Heart of Jesus 
     

Saturday, 21 December 

Collect of St Peter Canisius, priest, doctor 

(Optional) 

9:00am Mass at OLPS with morning prayer  
10:00am Christmas Mass Children’s Choir Practice 
10:45am Christmas Mass Nativity Play Practice 
5:00pm Mass at OLPS  
   

Sunday, 22 December 

Fourth Sunday of Advent 

8:00am   Mass at OLPS (Quiet Mass)  
9:30am   Mass at Sacred Heart  
6:00pm   Mass at Sacred Heart  

The Rosary is recited after all weekday Masses 

 
 
 
 

 
 
The First Collection goes to the upkeep of 
the clergy, Salvatorian Regional Office and 
the Broken Bay Diocese sustentation funds.  
 

The Second Collection goes towards 
maintaining our Churches and the upkeep of 
the Parish, supporting the ministries of our 
Parish (including our Sacramental programs 
and Catechist work), helping us continue our 
good works and loving outreach.  
 

We are so grateful for your ongoing support. 
   

    First Collection    Second Collection 
 

 
 
 

Lighting the Advent Wreath 
Third Candle - The Candle of Joy 

Priest:   In the Third Week of Advent, we are called to respond to the gifts and graces we received in our baptism. We ask,  

   "Does my life today fulfil the expectations and responsibilities of bearing the name of Christian?" What are we doing 

   for the hungry, the oppressed, the sick, the lonely? Do we truly care about the needs of others? Do we accomplish  

   cheerfully all that is expected of us in the work place or the classroom? 

Meditation:  "He will baptise you in the Holy Spirit and in fire." (Luke 3:16) 

Light the pink candle. 

Priest:   Almighty and loving God, Your Son has taught us the way to live as Your children. We were blessed in our baptisms 

with    special gifts and graces, and still there are times when we find it hard to be all that we should be. We ask for an 

    increased awareness of the needs of others and for the courage to stand up for those who cannot stand up for 

    themselves. Please, God, help us to live in Your grace that all who know us will know You and Your love.  

 

The Penitential Rite follows 
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We extend our heartfelt gratitude to the businesses who 

supported our silent auction. Your generosity helps make a 

difference in our community.  

Thank You to Our Catechists! 
 

This year, we have been truly blessed by the dedication of our 
Catechists, who have generously shared their time and talents to 
nurture the faith of our students. To express our gratitude, we 
recently hosted a special afternoon tea in their honour. 
 

It was also an opportunity to farewell Michele, our outgoing CCD 
Coordinator, whose leadership and passion have been an inspiration to 
us all. Michele, you will be greatly missed, and we wish you every 
blessing in the future. 
 

Although Rebecca, our new CCD Coordinator, couldn’t join us on the 
day, we are excited to welcome her to the role and look forward to her 
leadership and contributions in the coming year. 
 

A special thank you to all our Catechists, including those who couldn’t 
attend, for their continued support of this vital ministry. 

 
 
 

Photo (left to right): 
Roselle, Therese, 
Margaret, Nina,  
Fr Irek, Jo & Michele. 
 

Your contributions 
bring faith alive in our 
community, and we 
are deeply grateful 
for everything you 
do! 
 
 

 

We are still in need of more Catechists for next year. If you can help or 
would like to learn more, please contact the parish office. Your support 
can make a big difference! 
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Children’s Liturgy - Sacred Heart Church 
 

Children are welcome to join us at our Children’s liturgy at 
Sacred Heart Church. Children’s Liturgy is a great way to 
engage and nourish the children of our Parish with God’s 

Word. Our final session at Sacred Heart will be at our  
9:30am Mass on Sunday, 15 December. 

Thank you to all of our Children’s Liturgy Leaders who have assisted us 
with leading the sessions over the past year. It is such a wonderful 

faith enriching experience for the children of our Parish. 

Reminder: December frozen meal donations for the Father Chris 

Riley’s Youth Off The Streets program should be dropped of at 

the Parish office between 9am and 10am on Friday, 20 December 

2024. At 10am sharp, the meals will be transported to Youth Off 

The Streets.  
 

Collections are scheduled for the third Friday of each month 

except January. The program will return in 2025 with the first 

collection on Friday, 21 February 2025. 
 

Thank you for your support during the year. We wish you and 

your family a happy Christmas and all of the very best for 2025. 

Message from Fr. George Kolodziej  

Annual Salvatorian Seminary Appeal 2024 
 

On behalf of the Salvatorian Fathers, I would 

like to wholeheartedly thank you for all your 

prayers, and most kind donations towards 

our Salvatorian Seminary Appeal in 2024. 

Every amount donated helps contribute 

financially towards the 12 seminarians currently in formation in the 

Philippines. As the financial cost is quite substantial at $14,000 for 

each seminarian annually, and with a vision to welcome another 3 

candidates in 2025, we greatly appreciate your continued financial 

support, which is vital towards the formation of future vocations in 

Australia. May God bless you in abundance, Fr. George Kolodziej 

SDS, Superior of the Salvatorians, Australian Region. 

Sacred Heart Year 6 Graduation Mass 

On Wednesday the 12th of December, we celebrated the Year 6 

students from Sacred Heart Catholic School at their Graduation Mass, 

celebrated by Father Irek. It was a beautiful occasion filled with 

gratitude and blessings.  

 

We extend our heartfelt thanks to Mrs Laura Munce for her 

exceptional preparation of the students, and to Mrs Kerry Paxton and 

families for their presence and support. 

 

We wish all our graduates the very best as they embark on their Year 7 

journey. May God bless you all.  

Father Zachary Visits Pymble Parish 

We were blessed to have Father Zachary Lewis OSPPE visit our parish 

this week. Father Zachary led a wonderful mission, giving talks, 

hearing confessions, and celebrating Mass. We are grateful for his 

time and spiritual guidance. We look forward to welcoming him back 

to Pymble Parish in the 

future. 
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Order your Christmas gifts now! 
 

 
Hand crafted soy scented candles, melts and hampers for 

all occasions individually made with love.  
 

Pick up from Sacred Heart Church 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Julie on glow.sydney@hotmail.com  

www.facebook.com/glow.syd 
www.instagram.com/glow.sydneyy/ 
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Join us for a festive evening of Port & Cake after the  
    9pm Christmas Eve Mass. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When:  Immediately following the 9pm Christmas Eve Mass  
Where:  Sacred Heart Church Hall, Pymble 

Let's celebrate the birth of our Lord together! 
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Please inform the Parish Office if you have 
recently changed your address, phone 

number or email.  For Parishioners who give 
via credit card, please let us know if your 

credit card has expired or if you have 
changed your card. Thank you! 

SPEND TIME WITH OUR LORD 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

 

We are pleased to announce that the 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
continues at the Divine Mercy Chapel, 
located on the right side of our church at 
Sacred Heart. 

This is a wonderful opportunity to spend 
quiet time in prayer and reflection before 
our Lord Jesus, truly present in the Blessed 
Sacrament. 

If you would like to participate, please 
contact the Parish Office to be added to the 
roster. Up to four people can attend during 
each timeslot, and the available times are listed below.  

Friday Roster for the Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

 

8am - 8:45am Peter   4pm - 5pm Paulette 
10am - 11am Lynette   5pm - 6pm Cindy, Marie 
11am - 12pm Kate    6pm - 7pm Eric 
12pm - 1pm  Collette   7pm - 8pm Elzbieta 
1pm - 2pm  Gerry & Carmen 8pm - 9pm Paul, Rod 
2pm - 3pm                    
3pm - 4pm  Jo 

“I encourage Christians to visit Christ present 

in the Blessed Sacrament regularly, for we are 

all called to abide in the presence of God.” 

- St. John Paul II 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our parish quota for the 2024/2025 Pastoral Works Fund is $36,919, and 

we are grateful to have already raised $12,000! 
 

This fund supports  

essential initiatives such as  

CatholicCare, chaplaincies, and  

faith education programs that  

serve our community. 
 

While our next formal appeal is in  

May, we warmly invite parishioners to  

continue contributing in the coming  

months. Every donation helps us reach  

our goal. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing generosity.  

Together, we can make a lasting  

difference! 
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Liturgy of the Word                             Year C 
Third Sunday of Advent 

Entrance Antiphon Philippians 4:4-5  
 

Rejoice in the Lord always; again I say, rejoice. 
Indeed, the Lord is near. 
 

First Reading         Zephaniah 3:14-18 
 

A reading from the prophet Zephaniah 
 

Shout for joy, daughter of Zion, Israel, shout 
aloud! Rejoice, exult with all your heart, daughter 
of Jerusalem! The Lord has repealed your 
sentence; he has driven your enemies away. The 
Lord, the king of Israel, is in your midst; you have 
no more evil to fear. When that day comes, word 
will come to Jerusalem: Zion, have no fear, do not 
let your hands fall limp. The Lord your God is in 
your midst, a victorious warrior. He will exult with 
joy over you, he will renew you by his love; he will 
dance with shouts of joy for you as on a day of 
festival.  
 

Responsorial Psalm   Is 12:2-6 R.v.6 
 
(R.)  Cry out with joy and gladness: for among 
 you is the great and Holy One of Israel. 
 
1. Truly, God is my salvation, 
 I trust, I shall not fear. 
 For the Lord is my strength, my song, 
 he became my saviour. 
 With joy you will draw water (R.) 
 
2. Give thanks to the Lord, give praise to his 
 name! 
 Make his mighty deeds known to the 
 peoples! 
 Declare the greatness of his name.  ’What 
 marvels the Lord worked for them!’ (R.) 
 
3. Sing a psalm to the Lord 
 for he has done glorious deeds, 
 make them known to all the earth! 
 People of Zion, sing and shout for joy 
 for great in your midst is the Holy One 
 of Israel.  (R.) 
 
Second Reading       Philippians 4:4-7 
 

A reading from the letter of St Paul to the 
Philippians 
 

I want you to be happy, always happy in the Lord; 
I repeat, what I want is your happiness. Let your 
tolerance be evident to everyone: the Lord is very 
near. There is no need to worry; but if there is 
anything you need, pray for it, asking God for it 
with prayer and thanksgiving, and that peace of 
God, which is so much greater than we can 
understand, will guard your hearts and your 
thoughts, in Christ Jesus. 
 
Gospel Acclamation   Isaiah 61:1 (Lk 4:18) 
 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
The Spirit of the Lord is upon me; 
he sent me to bring Good News to the poor. 
Alleluia! 

Gospel         Luke 3: 10-18 
 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to 
Luke 
 

When all the people asked John, ‘What must we 
do?’ he answered, ‘If anyone has two tunics he 
must share with the man who has none, and the 
one with something to eat must do the same.’ 
There were tax collectors too who came for 
baptism, and these said to him, ‘Master, what 
must we do?’ He said to them, ‘Exact no more 
than your rate.’ Some soldiers asked him in their 
turn, ‘What about us? What must we do?’ He 
said to them, ‘No intimidation! No extortion! Be 
content with your pay!’ 
A feeling of expectancy had grown among the 
people, who were beginning to think that John 
might be the Christ, so John declared before 
them all, ‘I baptise you with water, but someone 
is coming, someone who is more powerful than 
I am, and I am not fit to undo the strap of his 
sandals; he will baptise you with the Holy Spirit 
and fire. His winnowing-fan is in his hand to 
clear his threshing-floor and to gather the 
wheat into his barn; but the chaff he will burn in 
a fire that will never go out.’ As well as this, 
there were many other things he said to exhort 
the people and to announce the Good News to 
them.  
 
Gospel Reflection 
 
Meditation: Why did thousands come out to 
hear John the Baptist preach? And what was so 
unusual about his message? When John the 
Baptist appeared on the public scene and began 
to prophesy the whole nation of Israel took 
notice. It had been many hundreds of years 
since a prophet had spoken out and performed 
signs in the land of Israel. John broke the long 
silence with the sudden announcement that the 
Messiah (God's Anointed One) was about to 
appear. God had long ago promised his people 
through the patriarchs of the old covenant 
(Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob), and through the 
prophets (Isaiah, Jeremiah, Zephaniah, etc.) and 
rulers of Israel (Moses, David), that he would 
send them a Redeemer who would save them 
from their sins, free them from oppression, fill 
them with the joy of his presence (Zephaniah 
3:17), and bring them his everlasting kingdom of 
peace and righteousness.  
 
John brought 'good news' to the people 
The people recognized that John was an 
extraordinary man of God and a true prophet 
who spoke in God's name. They came out to 
hear the "good news" (Luke 3:18) which he 
preached to them. And they willingly submitted 
to his baptism of repentance at the River Jordan 
where he preached. John's task was to wake 
people up from spiritual sleep and indifference, 
and to turn them back to hear God's voice and 
obey his commandments. John wanted the 
people to be in a good place to receive the 
Messiah and follow him.  

Luke mentions two groups in particular who 
came to John for spiritual renewal - tax 
collectors and Jewish soldiers who belonged 
to the Roman peace-keeping force. Both 
groups were regarded as being spiritually unfit 
and unclean by the Jewish authorities and 
were treated as outcasts. John welcomed 
them with open arms along with all the 
multitude of people who came to hear the 
"good news" and be baptized in the cleansing 
waters of the River Jordan. 
 
John's message of repentance 
John's message of renewal and repentance 
was very practical. He told the people three 
things: First, every follower of God must share 
what they possess (their personal goods and 
resources) with their neighbors, especially 
with those who lacked the basic necessities of 
life. John recognized that this was a key duty 
for every individual and an outward expression 
of the great commandment to love one's 
neighbor as oneself (Leviticus 19:18). 
 
Second, John pointed out the sacred duty to 
give each and every person what is their due 
and to not take from them what rightfully 
belongs to them. God commands that each 
person be treated with respect and that honor 
be given where honor is due. John told the tax 
collectors that they must not coerce people to 
pay more tax money than what was rightfully 
due. (Tax collectors often made handsome 
profits for themselves by overcharging other 
people.) John instructed soldiers to not abuse 
their authority or power to compel people to 
give or do things for them beyond what was 
rightful and their due. (It was not uncommon 
for soldiers to abuse their position to force 
people to carry their heavy equipment for 
them or to rob them of their goods.) John did 
not tell them to leave their profession, but to 
be good, honest, and respectful soldiers. 
 
And thirdly, John exhorted his listeners to be 
content with what they had and to avoid 
coveting (wrongfully desiring or acquiring) 
what belonged to others. John basically called 
the people to turn back to God and to walk in 
his way of love and righteousness. 
 
 

© SERVANTS OF THE WORD 2024     

 
 
Please scan the  
QR Code to watch  
Father Irek’s  
Homily  
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Pymble Parish Roster 21 & 22 December 2024 

 Sacred Heart 
 (Pymble) 

Sunday 
9:30am 

Sunday 
6pm 

Acolytes E. Leahy T McLeod 

Altar Servers A & T De Souza W Rusak 

Readers R Pazniewski L Menzies 

Altar Society 21 December:  Jo & Carmel 

Counters 22 December:   P Ward / T Ryan / M Boland 

Children’s Corner  

OLPS  

(West Pymble) 

Saturday  
5:00pm 

Sunday  
8:00am 

Acolytes J Pease D DeSousa 

Altar Servers A Pease E & M Rothemund 

Readers D Stephenson M Walz 

Altar Cloth 21 December:   
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ALLEN EATHER PROPERTY WASH 

Renew your homes appearance. 
A professional ‘soft wash’ removal of mould, 

surface and ingrained grime and cobwebs from all 
exterior surfaces.  

We also high pressure clean pathways, pool 
surrounds and driveways. 

 

10% discount to Pymble Parishioners 

 

Please call Alan Eather  
0411 212 068 

 for an obligation free quote 
alan@propertywash.net.au  

 
 
 

 

 

 

Tom Fransen Plumbing 
Leaks & Drips 

Blocked Drains 
Cistern Repairs 

Tap Replacement 
Advice or a Price 

SENIORS DISCOUNT 
02 9440 4963  

plmoortomfransen@gmail.com 
Lic. 81079C 

Do you have a question about the 

Catholic faith? Go to catholic.com and 

type in your question. You will have the 

answer straight away.  

 

 

02  8833 2500 

1300 418 283 

www.turnerfreeman.com.au 

Judith Agusti Guitar 

Studies 

 

Classical & Contemporary guitar 

lessons at my Killara studio. 

 

AMEB exams optional. 

For children (9+) & adults. 

20+ years teaching experience. 
 

mailto:alan@propertywash.net.au
http://catholic.com
http://www.turnerfreeman.com.au/

